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CALL TO ORDER 

 

DECLARATIONS OF DIRECT (OR INDIRECT) PECUNIARY INTEREST 

 

PRESENTATIONS/DEPUTATIONS 

 

MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED 

 

1. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

 

Minutes of the Traffic Safety Council meetings held on May 26, 2010. 

 

MG.08 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

2. Site Inspection Report – St. Sebastian Catholic School (Ward 8) 

  

 Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on June 3, 2010 to review the 

warrants for a Crossing Guard at the intersection of Middlesex Gate and Aquinas 

Avenue. 

  

 RECOMMENDATION: 

1. That the request for a crossing guard at the intersection of Middlesex Gate and 

Aquinas Avenue for the students attending St. Sebastian Catholic School, 3460 

Aquinas Avenue, be denied as the warrants have not been met. 

 

2. That the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be requested 

to review the warrants for a crossing guard at the intersection of Middlesex 

Gate and Aquinas Avenue in October 2010, to determine if the warrants for a 

crossing guard are being met. 

 

RT.10. St. Sebastian (W8) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

3. Site Inspection Report – St. Julia Catholic School (Ward 11) 

  

 Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on June 10, 2010 to review 

pedestrian safety on Second Line West north of Old Derry Road.  

   

RECOMMENDATION: 

That Student Transportation be requested to bus students attending St. Julia Catholic 

School, 6770 Historic Trail, living north of Old Derry Road on Second Line West, due 

to the absence of sidewalks. 

 

RT.10. St. Julia (W11) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 
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4. Site Inspection Report- Plum Tree Park Public School (Ward 9) 

 

This item was referred back to Traffic Safety Council at the General Committee 

meeting which took place on June 2, 2010, by the Ward Councillor, who has requested 

more detailed information relating to the safety of the school walking route.  

 

Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on May 12, 2010 to review 

pedestrian safety and the warrants for a crossing guard at the intersection of Tenth Line 

West and Battleford Road. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the request for a crossing guard at the intersection of Tenth Line West and 

Battleford Road for the students attending Plum Tree Park Public School, 6855 Tenth 

Line West be denied as the warrants have not been met. 

 

RT.10.Plum Tree Park (W9) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

5. Site Inspection Report- Plum Tree Park Public School & St. John of the Cross Catholic 

School (Ward 9) 

 

This item was referred back to Traffic Safety Council at the General Committee 

meeting which took place on June 2, 2010, by the Ward Councillor, who has requested 

more detailed information relating to the safety of the school walking route.  

 

Site Inspection Report for the inspection conducted on May 12, 2010 to review 

pedestrian safety and the warrants for a crossing guard at the intersection of Tenth Line 

West & Aquitaine Avenue. 

  

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the request for a crossing guard at the intersection of Tenth Line West and 

Aquitaine Avenue for the students attending Plum Tree Park Public School, 6855 

Tenth Line West and St. John of the Cross Catholic School, 3180 Aquitaine Avenue be 

denied as the warrants have not been met. 

 

RT.10.Plum Tree Park/RT.10.St. John of the Cross (W9) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 
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6. Proposed Site Plan SP 10/087 – New School on Hartsdale Site 

 

Report dated June 15, 2010 from the Site Plan Review Subcommittee with respect to 

the Proposed Site Plan SP 10/087 – New School on Hartsdale Site. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Commissioner of Planning and Building be advised that with respect to the 

Proposed Site Plan SP 10/087 – New School on Hartsdale Site, that Traffic Safety 

Council has reviewed the site plan submitted on May 14, 2010 and would recommend 

the following: 

1. That further details be provided with respect to the Hartsdale Avenue area 

beyond the school limits 

2. That the student drop-off area be converted into a three lane Kiss & Ride 

system and that the site plan identify delineated lane markings in the Kiss & 

Ride area in the typical Kiss & Ride design 

3. That the pedestrian crosswalk be moved southeast to allow for the third Kiss & 

Ride lane to be extended 

4. That further details be provided with respect to the type of material that is 

being utilized for the pedestrian walkway 

5. That “Do not enter” signage be installed at the Orano Avenue gate 

6. That reserved parking spaces be allocated for the parents of junior kindergarten 

and senior kindergarten students 

7. That directional arrows be painted on the pavement in the turning circle located 

at Hartsdale Avenue 

 

SP 10/087 (W1) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

7. Revised Site Plan SP 09/116 – Loyola Catholic Secondary School 

 

Report dated June 15, 2010 from the Site Plan Review Subcommittee with respect to 

the Revised Site Plan SP 09/116 – Loyola Catholic Secondary School. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Commissioner of Planning and Building be advised that with respect to the 

Revised Site Plan SP 09/116 – Loyola Catholic Secondary School, that Traffic Safety 

Council has reviewed the site plan submitted on May 25, 2010 and would recommend 

the following; 

1.       That further details be provided with respect to the anticipated traffic patterns 

on the site. Specifically in regards to the volume of traffic that will exit turning 

left turn traffic off the site onto Sladeview Crescent, 

2. That further details be provided with respect to the reason why the access to 

Ridgeway Drive was removed and the exit is restricted to right turns only,   

3.       That consideration be given to making the easterly driveway a left and right 

turn exit on to Sladeview Crescent, alternatively, the easterly driveway exit 

onto Sladeview Crescent be narrowed to create a single lane exit to restrict 

turning traffic to right turn only, 
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4.       That further details be provided with respect to the location of the Mississauga 

Transit bus stop that is closest to the school entrance, 

5.     That fencing be installed along the Burnhamthorpe Road West and Ridegway 

Drive frontage of the school to limit student migration across the property and 

direct them to the existing sidewalk connections, 

6.       That the entrance to the parking lot from the westerly driveway be relocated to 

enhance traffic circulation and restrict through traffic within the parking lot,  

7.       That further information be provided with respect to the type of material being 

utilized for the pedestrian crosswalks, it is recommended that different material 

be used or alternatively enhanced paint markings be utilized,  

8.       That the pavement markings in the bus drop-off area be flipped and that it read 

“BUS DROP-OFF ONLY” as opposed to the current configuration which reads 

“ONLY OFF DROP BUS” when travelling along the driveway, 

9.       That a stop bar be painted across the bus lane and centre driving lane at the bus 

drop-off area, and that the outer lane be painted with pavement markings 

indicating “DRIVE THRU”, 

10.   That the wording on the pavement in the student parking area drop off area be 

flipped so that the words read in the proper order when driving in the lane, i.e. 

“DROP OFF LANE”.  

  

SP 09/116 (W8) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

8. School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report – June 2010 

 

 RECOMMENDATION: 

 That the School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) Report for the month of June 2010 be 

received for information. 

 

 RT.10.Kiss 

 RECOMMEND RECEIPT 

 

The following recommendations emanated from the School Zone Safety (Kiss & Ride) 

Report for the month of June 2010: 

 

 May 18, 2010 

Lorne Park Public School (Ward 2) 

Recommendation: 

That the Peel District School Board be requested to repaint the Kiss & Ride pavement 

markings on the school driveway for Lorne Park Public School, 1325 Indian Road. 

 

RT.10. Lorne Park (W2) 
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June 9, 2010 

Oscar Peterson Public School (Ward 10) 

Recommendation: 

 

1. That Peel Regional Police be requested to enforce the illegal U-Turns on Tenth 

Line West from Perennial Drive and Destination Drive to Weatherford Road, 

for the students attending Oscar Peterson Public School, 5120 Perennial Drive, 

between 8:45 a.m. - 9:15 a.m.  

 

2. That the Site Inspection Subcommittee of Traffic Safety Council be requested 

to inspect the traffic and pedestrian safety concerns at the intersection of Tenth 

Line and Perennial Drive and north along Tenth Line for the students attending 

Oscar Peterson Public School. 

 

3. That the Peel District School Board be requested to extend the fence along the 

east side of the property at Oscar Peterson Public School to eliminate access to 

the school property from Tenth Line. 

 

RT.10.Oscar Peterson (W10) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

  

9. Dismissal Report – June 2010 

 

 RECOMMENDATION: 

 That the Dismissal Report for the month of June 2010 be received for information. 

  

 RT.10.Dismissal 

 RECOMMEND RECEIPT 

 

The following recommendations emanated from the Dismissal Report for the month of  

June 2010: 

 

June 9, 2010 

Whitehorn Public School (Ward 6) 

Recommendation: 

1. That the Peel District School Board be requested to paint cross hatching on the 

driveway pavement to define the pedestrian walkways across  both the entry 

and exit locations for Whitehorn Public School, 5785 Whitehorn Avenue. 

 

2. That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking infractions in 

front of Whitehorn Public School, between 3:10 p.m.-3:25 p.m. 

 

RT.10. Whitehorn (W6) 
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June 11, 2010 

St. Raymond Catholic School (Ward 6) 

Recommendation: 

That the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board be requested to paint one-way 

arrows on the pavement in the parking lot driveway of St. Raymond Catholic School, 

5735 Whitehorn Avenue, to emphasize the existing posted arrows. 

 

RT.10. St. Raymond (W6) 

 

June 14, 2010 

Divine Mercy Catholic School (Ward 9) 

Recommendation: 

That Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the parking infractions in front of 

Divine Mercy Catholic School, 2840 Duncarin Drive, between 2:45 p.m. - 3:10 p.m.  

 

RT.10. Divine Mercy (W9) 

RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

10. Walk to School Subcommittee Minutes- June 9, 2010 

  

 RECOMMENDATION: 

That the minutes of the June 9, 2010 Walk to School Subcommittee meeting be 

approved. 

  

 MG.08.Walk 

 RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

11. Parking Enforcement in School Zones – May  2010 

  

Memorandum from the Manager of Parking Enforcement reporting on parking 

enforcement in school zones for the month of May 2010. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the memorandum from the Manager of Parking Enforcement reporting on parking 

enforcement in school zones for the month of May 2010, be received. 

 

BL.02.Schools 

RECOMMEND RECEIPT 
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12. Report on 60
th
 Annual Ontario Traffic Conference Convention 

 

Louise Goegan, Citizen Member, Traffic Safety Council to present her report on the  

60
th
 Annual Ontario Traffic Conference Convention, June 6-8, 2010, Sheraton Fallsview 

Hotel, Niagara Falls. 

 

MG.08 

RECOMMEND RECEIPT 

 

 

13. Traffic Safety Times- September/October 2010 

 

 Traffic Safety Times September/October 2010 issue for the Committee’s approval to 

distribute to the School Boards. 

 

 MG.08 

 RECOMMEND APPROVAL 

 

 

14. Ange Gabriel Catholic School- Traffic Signal (W11) 

 

Email dated June 16, 2010 from Denna Yaunan, Traffic Operations Technician, 

regarding the implementation of a traffic signal for Ange Gabriel Catholic School. 

 

RT.10. Ange Gabriel (W11) 

RECOMMEND RECIEPT 

 

 

Date of Next Meeting– September 22, 2010 – 5:00 p.m. 

    

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 

 

 


